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20 July 2022 

 

For the attention of Parents and Carers 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

In 12 months we have gone from sending pupils home during a pandemic, welcoming 

refugees due to war in Europe, food prices and petrol prices rising and now enduring the 

highest temperatures the country has ever experienced.  We live in very interesting times. 

During these tumultuous times, I am very lucky to work with not only positive, bright and 

forward looking students but also with a hard working Campion Staff team.  I would also 

like to take this opportunity to thank all our community for supporting our students and 

their families this year.   

We have recently opened our brand new Sports Hall which the pupils have enjoyed using 

and over the summer our new Sixth Form block will be finished and we are looking forward 

to sharing this with pupils and parents in the new academic year.  We are very fortunate to 

be able to offer our pupils such modern facilities to further support their learning and 

engagement.   

In September we welcome another 210 Year 7 pupils and the school will be oversubscribed 

in all our year groups.  The growing popularity of the school is something we can all be 

proud of – especially our students.  In the past few weeks I have seen concerts, productions, 

sports day and sports awards.  I have seen pupils from right across the school get on stage 

for our performance day. 

I was particularly impressed by Years 10, 11 and 13 during the examination season.  All our 

pupils worked incredibly hard and I am very confident that their grades will reflect this.  

Well done to all of our Year 7 pupils, who came into the school without having the full 

experience of Years 5 and 6.  They have adapted to life in ‘big school’ very well and I look 

forward to seeing them thrive in the coming years.   

As we look forward to the new academic year, I attach the Parent Guide 2022 for your 

information, but would highlight the following arrangements for September opening. 

Cont ….. 
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Cont ….2 

 

Monday, 5 September and Tuesday, 6 September -  

Staff training days – no pupils in school 

Wednesday, 7 September 

Year Arrival Time Action 

  7 08.40 Year 7s to arrive at 08.40 and should report directly to the hall 
(HLLs will be on hand to help)   

  8 11:20 Report directly to Form Rooms 
   9 11:20 

10 11:20 

11 11:20 

12 11:20 Report to the Hall 

13 11:20 Report directly to Form Room 

 

Uniform 
Please refer to the Parent Guide 2022 to ensure that you have the correct uniform for your 
child’s first day back - we will be inspecting uniform on the first day. As always, coloured 
hair and extreme haircuts are not permitted at school. Please could you also ensure that your 
child has a full set of equipment in their pencil case. More detail about aspects of school life 
is available on our website and in our Parent Guide 2022.   
 
I wish you all a happy and restful summer and look forward to welcoming our pupils back 
in September. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
JASSA PANESAR 
Headteacher 
 


